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RECESSED REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL  

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 21, 2017, AT 6:00 P. M. 

CITY HALL, PASCAGOULA, MISSISSIPPI  

 

The City Council of the City of Pascagoula, Mississippi, met at City Hall in a recessed 

regular meeting on Tuesday, February 21, 2017, at 6:00 p.m.  Mayor Blevins called the meeting 

to order with the following officials present: 

 

Mayor Harry J. Blevins 

Councilwoman Brenda Simkins 

Councilman Marvin Pickett, Sr. 

Councilman Freddy Jackson  

Councilman David Tadlock 

Councilman Burt Hill 

Councilman Scott Tipton 

 

City Manager Joe Huffman 

City Attorney Eddie Williams 

Asst. City Clerk Karen Kennedy  

City Clerk/Comptroller Robert J. Parker  

 

*****  

 

Mayor Blevins welcomed everyone to the meeting.  The invocation was given by 

Councilman Tadlock.  The pledge of allegiance was led by Councilman Tipton. 

 

*****  

 

 Opening remarks were made by members of the Council.  Mayor Blevins welcomed and 

recognized Hunter Blades and Meha Patel, both Juniors at Pascagoula High School and members 

of the Pascagoula Mayorôs Youth Council who were in attendance tonight.  Mr. Blades reported 

that the Mayorôs Youth Council toured the State Capitol today and attended a local and private 

committee meeting.   Councilman Tadlock stated he and his family had a great time at the Li ttle 

Rascals Parade in downtown Pascagoula.  Councilman Hill reminded everyone the Jackson 

County Carnival Association parade will run on Saturday, February 25th at 1:00 p.m.  Mayor 

Blevins reported on the Promenade project on Beach Boulevard and further stated they are 

making excellent progress.  Mayor Blevins also stated a Proclamation was prepared for Bebe 

Sutherland, former Councilwoman, who contributed a significant amount of service to the City 

of Pascagoula.    

   

*****  

 

 Mayor Blevins announced a public hearing would now be held for comments regarding 

the Voting Precinct Consolidation Ordinance.  Mayor Blevins was the facilitator of the public 

hearing.  
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Public comments were received from several citizens regarding the consolidation of 

voting precincts.  

 

 After a lengthy discussion, Councilman Tadlock made a motion to ñTABLEò this issue 

concerning the consolidation of the voting precincts until after the upcoming municipal elections 

and to further study this issue with input from the residents and the Election Commission.  The 

motion was seconded by Councilman Hill and received the following vote:  Mayor Blevins 

ñAYEò.  Councilmen Hill ñAYEò, Jackson ñAYEò, Pickett ñAYEò, Simkins ñNAYò, Tadlock 

ñAYEò, and Tipton ñAYEò.    

 

*****  

 

The consent agenda was considered at this time: 
 

The first item for consideration was the minutes of the special call meeting of February 3, 

2017, and recessed regular Council meeting of February 7, 2017, as recommended by Karen 

Kennedy, Asst. City Clerk. 

 

 Councilman Hill made a motion to adopt and approve the minutes of the special call 

meeting of February 3, 2017, and recessed regular Council meeting of February 7, 2017, as 

recommended.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Tipton and received the following 

vote:  Mayor Blevins ñAYEò.  Councilmen Hill ñAYEò, Jackson ñAYEò, Pickett ñAYEò, 

Simkins ñAYEò, Tadlock ñAYEò, and Tipton ñAYEò.  (Approved 2-21-17)  

 

*****  

 

Minutes of the Strategic Plan Steering Committee meeting of November 17, 2016, were 

acknowledged by the Council. 

 

*****  

 

The next item for consideration was a request to authorize the City Clerk to advertise for 

bids for Annual Bid #347 ï Antiscalant/Dispersant/Antifoulant, as recommended by Cathy 

Turner, Purchasing Agent.  

  

Councilman Hill made a motion to authorize the City Clerk to advertise for bids for 

Annual Bid #347 - Antiscalant/Dispersant/Antifoulant, as recommended.  The motion was 

seconded by Councilman Tipton and received the following vote:  Mayor Blevins ñAYEò.  

Councilmen Hill ñAYEò, Jackson ñAYEò, Pickett ñAYEò, Simkins ñAYEò, Tadlock ñAYEò, 

and Tipton ñAYEò.  (Approved 2-21-17)  

 

*****  

 

The next item for consideration was a request to authorize the City Clerk to advertise for 

CDBG FY16 Comprehensive Housing Study Professional Services, as recommended by Jen 

Dearman, Community and Economic Development Director. 
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Councilman Hill made a motion to authorize the City Clerk to advertise for Professional 

Services proposals for the CDBG FY16 Comprehensive Housing Study contingent on HUD 

approval, as recommended.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Tipton and received the 

following vote:  Mayor Blevins ñAYEò.  Councilmen Hill ñAYEò, Jackson ñAYEò, Pickett 

ñAYEò, Simkins ñAYEò, Tadlock ñAYEò, and Tipton ñAYEò.  (Approved 2-21-17)  

 

*****  

 

The next item for consideration was the MS Department of Archives and History 

(MDAH) Certified Local Government (CLG) Grant Application, as recommended by Jen 

Dearman, Community and Economic Development Director.  
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Councilman Hill made a motion to authorize the Mayor to execute the MDAH CLG 

Grant Application for the development of as-built drawings, construction project phases, and 

engineer cost estimates, as recommended.  The total project is for $20,000.00 ($10,000.00 grant 

and $10,000.00 match).  The motion was seconded by Councilman Tipton and received the 

following vote:  Mayor Blevins ñAYEò.  Councilmen Hill ñAYEò, Jackson ñAYEò, Pickett 

ñAYEò, Simkins ñAYEò, Tadlock ñAYEò, and Tipton ñAYEò.  (Approved 2-21-17)  

 

*****  
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The next item for consideration was a Lease/Purchase Agreement for ten (10) patrol 

vehicles for the Police Department, as recommended by Kenny Johnson, Police Chief.  

 

The Lease/Purchase Agreement is spread on the minutes as follows: 
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Councilman Hill made a motion to approve the Lease/Purchase Agreement with Ford 

Credit, as recommended and authorize the City Manager to execute the related documents.  The 

motion was seconded by Councilman Tipton and received the following vote:  Mayor Blevins 

ñAYEò.  Councilmen Hill ñAYEò, Jackson ñAYEò, Simkins ñAYEò, Tadlock ñAYEò, Taylor 

ñAYEò, and Tipton ñAYEò.  (Approved 2-21-17) 

 

(A copy of the related documents is filed in the minute file of this meeting and incorporated 

herein by reference.) 

 

*****  
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The next item for consideration was a Resolution authorizing the purchase of a Fire 

Truck from Jackson County, Mississippi, as presented by Eddie Williams, City Attorney.   

 

The Resolution is spread on the minutes as follows: 
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The above Resolution was introduced by Councilman Hill, 

seconded for adoption by Councilman Tipton, and received the 

following vote:  Mayor Blevins ñAYEò.  Councilmen Hill 

ñAYEò, Jackson ñAYEò, Pickett ñAYEò, Simkins ñAYEò, 

Tadlock ñAYEò, and Tipton ñAYEò.  The Mayor then declared 

the Resolution adopted on the 21st day of February, 2017. 

 

 

*****  



19 

 

The next item for consideration was a request for funding and personnel for the 2017 

Annual Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day on April 22, 2017, as presented by Jaci 

Turner, City Engineer.  Ms. Turner advised that Jackson County has requested funding in an 

amount not to exceed $3,125.00.  Two employees from Parks and Recreation and two from 

Utility Partners will attend the event.  

 

The letter is spread on the minutes as follows: 

 
 

Councilman Hill made a motion to approve the request to assist in the Annual Household 

Hazardous Waste Collection Day on April 22, 2017, as recommended.  The motion was 

seconded by Councilman Tipton and received the following vote:  Mayor Blevins ñAYEò.  


